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Flexible lodgment for those
affected by NSW floods

Information about lodgment dates for flood-affected
agents and their clients.

Last updated 5 June 2025

If you or your clients have been affected by the recent NSW floods, we
have a range of support options available to help you meet your
obligations.

We encourage those who can lodge on time to do so, but where
lodgment is not possible, clients or agents within the declared natural
disaster area as per Australian Government Disaster Recovery
Payment (AGDRP) [ will have until 26 June to lodge the following
obligations:

e May monthly BAS with an original due date of 21 June

e Income tax returns for the 2023-24 income year for individuals and
small businesses (including sole traders and trusts), with a current
lodgment due date between 29 May and 26 June 2025

e individuals and small businesses (including sole traders and trusts)
that may already have a lodgment deferral for the 2023-24 income
tax return; or May activity statement lodgment obligation, may
lodge up to 26 June.

You won’t be penalised for lodging these obligations by the later date.
If you already have a deferral, it will remain in place.

These concessions automatically apply to agents and taxpayers
identified as residing within the declared areas, only for those
lodgments as listed above — so you don’t need to contact us for a
deferral. There's an indicator on the accounts of affected clients,
which you can identify by running an on-demand Outstanding



Lodgment Report for either Income Tax or Activity Statements in
Online services for agents, or through practice management software.

The payment due date for your obligations has not changed. General
interest charge (GIC) will apply if payment is not made by the original
payment due date.

If your client is not able to pay by the due date, contact us to discuss
their options. We will take an empathetic approach to your situation.

You can find more information on flood support on our website.
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Our commitment to you

We are committed to providing you with accurate, consistent and clear
information to help you understand your rights and entitlements and meet
your obligations.

If you follow our information and it turns out to be incorrect, or it is
misleading and you make a mistake as a result, we will take that into
account when determining what action, if any, we should take.

Some of the information on this website applies to a specific financial year.
This is clearly marked. Make sure you have the information for the right year
before making decisions based on that information.

If you feel that our information does not fully cover your circumstances, or
you are unsure how it applies to you, contact us or seek professional
advice.
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